Crater FFA Alumni Meeting Minutes May 14, 2013
Meeting opened at 6:51 PM. 11 members and guests present.
President Lynn Gladman passed around signups for the Ag Lab Beautification and Fall Welcome BBQ Committees. Welcome BBQ should be held during the first meeting at the first of October.

Deadline for emailed Alumni scholarship applications was 5:00 today. Scholarship Committee to meet at 5:00 PM May 28th, and applicants will meet at 6:00 PM. for interviews. 

Minutes read silently and approved. Hoof trimmer for cattle will be at the Gladman's May 19th and FFA members are welcome.
Treasurer's Report: Brenda Redhead reported a balance of $35, 276.97. 

Budget Committee Report: Brenda reported that the 2012 budget was $26,020. So far Alumni has spent $20, 247.00.  We potentially have $4,080 to spend that has been allocated for advisor travel, etc. Discussed the budget committee's recommendations for 2013. Discussed adding $500 to proposed budget for American Degree recipient travel.  Kathy White moved, Karen Shurr seconded to add $500 to proposed budget for American Degree recipient travel.  Motion passed. 

Discussed potential need to loan the advisors funds to cover emergencies or air travel before chapter has raised the funds, etc. Vivian Boggs moved that Alumni officers be authorized to loan emergency funds to the Advisors with a vote of three officers or one officer and three general members.  Cari Brotherton seconded. Motion passed.
Brenda asked if we wanted to obtain a debit card to make purchasing easier. Question raised about safeguards to avoid misuse.  Brenda will research and bring back to June meeting.

Lynn brought up concern about insurance coverage for activities off school grounds. Asked if all members present would contact their insurance agents and bring quotes to the June meeting.

Lynn asked for a vote to approve the 2013 budget as presented and amended. Motion passed.

Adjourned 7:36 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Kathy White

.
